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The Chair, Counselor Pierre Giroux, Alternate Representative of Canada to the OAS, called the meeting of the Working Group to order and placed before it the order of business contained in document CAAP/GT/RVPP-38/10.  There being no comments by the delegations, the order of business was adopted without any changes.
1. Update on the priority-setting process
The Chair of the Working Group informed the member states that thus far 18 countries had transmitted results on the priority-setting process to the CAAP Secretariat. The Chair said that the deadline for submitting results was being extended to Friday, February 26. The preliminary results of the exercise would be presented to the Working Group at its next meeting, scheduled for March 9.
2. Discussion on reengineering: Offices of the General Secretariat in the Member States
Mr. Kevin Isaac, Advisor to the Assistant Secretary General in charge of the Coordinating Office for the Offices and Units of the General Secretariat in the Member States, provided the member states with information on progress made in the Offices of the General Secretariat in the Member States to increase the efficiency of their administrative procedures.  

The Chair of the Working Group gave a brief account of Canada’s experience in reducing costs and decentralizing management models. He also shared Canada’s experience in establishing “honorary posts” in embassies, which enabled Canada to be represented in countries at low cost. Finally, he mentioned the possibility of setting up regional offices.

The Chair offered the floor to delegations who wished to comment or to ask Mr. Isaac questions about the Offices of the General Secretariat in the Member States. The delegations of Colombia, Uruguay, the United States, the Dominican Republic, Saint Vincent and the Grenadines, Brazil, and Trinidad and Tobago made brief statements on the matter. 

Among their comments, the delegation of Colombia recalled that it had not had a national office since 1997 and, in the course of the discussion, highlighted the difference between a national office and the Office for the Mission to Support the Peace Process (MAPP). In that regard, a clarification was requested of the different ways in which the OAS General Secretariat could be present in the various countries. 

The delegations also asked for information on savings to be achieved if the ideas put forward by the Chair were implemented, and if arrangements could be made for the OAS Offices of the General Secretariat in the Member States to share physical space with other international/regional organizations (for example, the PADF and the IDB). The delegation of Uruguay mentioned the operations of that country’s national office and asked the Secretariat whether the Department of Human Resources could play a role in the recruitment of local personnel.
The delegations asked whether there was a diagnostic or analytical tool to assess how activities were functioning, and thus to decide on which activities should be continued. In addition, reference was also made to the report presented by the Inspector General, indicating that the procurement process for some offices should be addressed; the strengths of the national offices were underscored; special mention was made of the important role those offices played in the execution of FEMCIDI projects; and a request was made to look into the Canadian proposal on a new management model for the national offices. In addition, the delegations exchanged views about the possibility of having regional offices and asked whether that option had been explored. In the course of the discussions and the statements by member states, mention was made of the importance of the national offices for some states and of the different needs of each country.
In response to the member states’ questions and observations, Mr. Isaac reminded the delegations that an enormous effort had been made in recent years to increase the national offices’ efficiency. He indicated that some states provided the physical space for the office, which represented a savings in rent. It was important to see whether other countries might be able to provide space. He also said that there were similar situations in which collaboration with the PADF and the IDB reduced costs. As concerned inventory and procurement in the national offices, he said that his office was in regular contact with the Office of the Inspector General to correct any difficulties that might arise.  Regarding the presence of the General Secretariat in the different countries, Mr. Isaac said that Colombia had the Office for the Mission to Support the Peace Process (under the Secretariat for Political Affairs) and that Brazil and Argentina had a project office in the area of sustainable development. With the exception of those three countries, the General Secretariat’s presence in the other countries was the same and was coordinated by the Office of the Assistant Secretary General.  In conclusion, he emphasized that the selection of a model for the national offices was incumbent on the member states.  

Wrapping up the discussion, the Chair of the Working Group said that a document would be drawn up with cost estimates for the different models considered during the meeting. 

3. Discussion on reengineering: Scholarships Program
To address the Scholarships Program, the Chair of the Working Group extended a welcome to Ambassador Alfonso Quiñonez, Executive Secretary for Integral Development, and Ms. Marie Levins, Director of the Department of Human Development of the Executive Secretariat for Integral Development (SEDI).  In that regard, Ambassador Quiñonez said that the program had faced some challenges in 2005, as a result of which it was suspended so that decisions could be made about its efficiency and accountability. He pointed out that the average cost per person per academic year was US$15,000, which was below the US$30,000 authorized. The ensuing savings made it possible to award a higher number of scholarships.  

He underscored the relevance and importance of the scholarship program, which was of direct benefit not only to the individual receiving the scholarship but also to the member state. He reminded delegations that the budget for scholarships had been cut significantly in 2010. He also reminded delegations that the program had been reengineered recently and that it was approved and regulated by the member states. Reports were presented to CEPCIDI twice a year and any changes in the Manual had to be approved by CEPCIDI. Ambassador Quiñonez pointed out that the Secretariat had suggested some amendments to the Manuel to CEPCIDI, but the member states had been wary about addressing them. Any reduction in the budget for the program would have an impact on the number of scholarships awarded in the respective year and, depending on the amount of the cut, might also have an impact on the current scholarship holders (three-year cycle).  


The Chair of the Working Group made a number of observations preliminary to the member states’ discussion of the matter. The Chair reminded the delegations that the scholarships program was the program that received the largest amount of cash in the program-budget. He wondered what would happen if the program did not offer actual scholarships to students but rather loans and noted that what was currently an expenditure could become an asset. 


Since little time remained for the discussion, the Chair decided to postpone it until the next meeting of the Working Group, scheduled for March 9. As there were no comments from delegations, a decision was made to postpone discussion of the scholarships program until the next meeting. 

4. Other business

There being no further comments, the meeting was adjourned. 
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